
From: Stanton, Cheryl <CStanton@dew.sc.gov>
To: Webb, BethBethWebb@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov 

Jackson, AshimaAJackson@dew.sc.gov
Date: 4/11/2014 12:49:01 PM 

Subject: Re: introduction and meeting

Beth,

So great to meet you by email. Looking forward to meeting you in person!

I'm out of town right now but have copied Ashima who can help us set this up. We are happy to come 
to you or you are welcome to come visit with us. We want to brief you on anything you need -- and 
looking forward to working with you on all of this going forward!

Have a great weekend.

Cheryl

On Apr 11, 2014, at 10:28 AM, "Webb, Beth" <BethWebb@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Hi Cheryl,

I just wanted to introduce myself and reach out regarding scheduling a meeting. Katherine said you have been
great to work with, and I look forward to meeting you in person soon.

I would love to schedule a meeting with you and Jean Cecil regarding workforce development. I also would like 
to meet with Darrell regarding Operation Palmetto Employment. Would it be best to all sit down together? I can 
work around your schedule.

Thank you,
Beth

Beth Webb
Commerce Liaison and Special Projects
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Office: 803-734-6059
Cell: 803-609-8583
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